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April 1, 1988

MEMORANDUM

TO: MEMBERS OF THE BOARD
CENTER FOR INDOOR AIR RESEARCH

FROM: WILLIAM KLOEPFER, JR.

I am enclosing for your information our second interim
report on the availability of sites in Washington

for PASS surveys. As before, those locations where
cooperation is indicated are now available for on-site
inspection as to adequacy.

I am also enclosing a brief description of a voluminous
file of documents which we have received today as

a result of a FOI request. These are available

at our office for your scrutiny.

mss
Enclosures

cc: Bill Davis
Donald K. Hoel, Esq.
Dr. Guy Oldaker
John P. Rupp, Esq.
Mary Ward
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